
 

 

 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Minutes 
November 15, 2018 

 
The Executive Committee of the Metropolitan North Georgia Water Planning District Governing 
Board met on Thursday, November 15, 2018 at 3.15 p.m. by conference call.  
 
Members Present  
Hon. Buzz Ahrens DeKalb County Designee: Mr. Ted Rhinehart 
City of Atlanta Designee: Ms. Kishia Powell Gwinnett County Designee: Kevin Farrell 
Cobb County Designee: Mr. Ernest Earn 
 

Henry County Designee: Tony Carnell 

 
Members Not Present  
Ms. Katie Kirkpatrick, Vice Chair 
Mr. Birdel Jackson, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

Hon. Jeff Turner 
Hon. Robb Pitts 
 

  
Mr. Danny Johnson welcomed the Executive Committee Members to the call.  
Plan Amendment for City of Auburn  
Mr. Johnson reviewed the details of the proposed amendment from the City of Auburn to the 
Water Resource Management Plan. The City of Auburn has requested that Table 5-2 Surface 
Water Supply Sources Through 2050 and Appendix B, Gwinnett County – Water, be revised to 
include the City of Auburn’s proposed Raw Water Storage Pond and Water Treatment Plant in 
the Oconee River Basin. Mr. Johnson stated that additional information related to the request 
could be found in the meeting materials.  
Mr. Johnson noted that District staff recommends this request be categorized as a major 
amendment and subject to a 30-day public comment period because modification of the plan is 
local in nature but may be objected to by other local parties. 
A member made a motion to categorize the amendment request as a major amendment. The 
motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
 

 


